





## For ladies only

An interdenominational ladies Christian fellowship group has been in operation in Midland since 1978.

It meets twice a month.

It's next meeting on Tuesday, August 31st at 1:30 p.m. will be held at the home of Mrs. T. Grant, 390 Cornell Drive, Midland

This particular meeting will include a time of prayer, a teaching on the holiness of God's name but most of the time will be spent to plan and set up a good program for the next 12 months. Anyone is invited.

You don't have to have any church affiliation to belong.

Call Tony von Wegner at 526-8557 for further information.

Slow moving vehicles, whether motor-driven farm machinery or horse-drawn carriages, can be deceptive to motorists, says the Ontario Safety League.

## Silver mug for best Homecoming '82 baby

Photo packages, a silver mug and lots of affectionate admiration -- these await those junior Midlanders who participate in the Villa Homecoming '82 baby contest.

volunteer coordinator Lucy Markham. "For two years now, youngsters from Miss Sauve's Parkview Grade 3 and 4 class have visited on a regular basis, and the folk here can hardly wait till they start coming again. Meanwhile, they are looking forward to the Homecoming baby parade and taking a very active interest in its organization."

That interest includes providing funding for the prizes. The Villa residents' council has provided money earned through their craft and bake sales, and winners in various categories

will be awarded Photo packs which include two 8 x 10 photographs plus three 5 x 7 snaps, ten wallet sized prints and three miniatures. The Community Care overall winner will be given a portrait-sized photo as well. Alex "Our residents love Jarlette of the Villa has children,'' says donated a silver mug inscribed with "Best Baby, Oct. 2, 1982" which the overall winner will take home in his chubby fist.

> A member of the Homecoming '82 committee will be on hand to give the winner a small Middy bear.

> The babies will be judged in three age groups-newborn to six months, six months to one year and one year to two years.

> Just like the Miss World competitions, a baby will be judged on more than simply a pretty face. Points and prizes will be given for the cutest babies (boy

and girl) but there is also a pair of prizes for the best dressed lad and lassie. Finally, the talent aspect of the competition will be recognized when judges choose the infant with the longest and loudest cry.

Points in all these categories will be totalled to arrive at an overall prize winner.

"There's no fee for entering the contest" explains Mrs. Markham. "It's a fun thing, and our residents are looking forward to taking an active part in the proceedings as well enjoying the promenade of competing babies...We plan for prize winning ribbons to be awarded by residents.

Judges for the contest are supremely well qualified. Doug Lewis and Allan MacLean are alleged to be old hands at kissing and holding babies. Dr. Merrilyn McTavish and Dr. R. B. Lal both know healthy

cries when they hear them, and Isabel Jones is a former organizer of baby Fairs of yesteryear.

Mary Gibson of the Office. Homecoming '82 committee will provide commentary for the baby parade, an event Employment Centre. which organizers suspect may be howlarious.

register for the comparents to call Lucy Markham at the Villa (526-4238).

## All but over for another year

The Canada Employment Centre for Students would like to thank the community for its continued support. Although our area has had some rough times, the student centre was able to assist many people in finding that needed student h elper. We and the students appreciated any type of job that came in, from window washers to lawncutters.

Starting Sept. 1, students will be available for part time and odd jobs through the Canada Employment Centre, 525 Dominion Avenue. The employment centre's services are free, fast and efficient.

Feel free to contact the centre at 526-2224.

As always, we at the Canada Employment Centre for Students appreciate the kindness and support from everyone in our area.

> STUDENTS! DID YOU KNOW?

1. Your registration card is transferred to the Canada Employment Centre on September 1, 1982.

2. You can find out about available part time student jobs for the school year at the Canada Employment Centre.

contests at the Fall 3. The Canada Employment Centre is located at 525 Dominion Avenue in Midland, above the Post

4. If you have not registered yet this year, you can do so anytime between Monday and Friday from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at the Canada

> **EMPLOYERS AND HOMEOWNERS!** DID YOU KNOW?

1. Students are available during the school year Babies who wish to for part time jobs and odd jobs around your home.

2. Students are registered at the Canada petition should ask their Employment Centre from September 1st, 1982 until March 1st, 1983.

3. To hire a student contact the Canada Community Care centre Employment Centre, 525 Dominion Avenue, Midland, or call 526-2224.

> **Anglican Parish of Penetanguishene** Rector: Rev. Robert J. Arril Summer Schedule of Services

All Saints', Peel Street Sundays: 8 a.m. (Holy Eucharist) and 11 a.m.

St. James' On-the-Lines, Church Street Sundays: 9:30 a.m. Wednesdays: 7 p.m. Holy Eucharist Newcomers, Cottagers and Visitors

cordially welcome

## GRAND OPENING SPECIALS!





"Sooter is Better"

Sooter Studios

**HURONIA MALL** Midland 526-2563